REGIONAL INSTITUTF MEDICAL SCIENCES

(An autonomous Institute under Ministry of Health & Family Welfare, Government of India)
IMPHAL : MANIPUR

NOTICE
Imphal, the 12" Dec., 2015

No. B/2943/2013-RIMS (Pt.-II): Whereas, it was reported by the Team Leader of the
monitoring squad of Exam Centre No. 10 that on the day of the Written Examination held on
12 Dec., 2015 for recruitment of Staff Nurse, RIMS, Imphal one candidate viz Laishram
Premlata Devi, Nambol Makha Leikai who was allotted Roll. No. 4581 as per this office
publication posted at RIMS website on 15" Oct., 2015 turned up at HRD Academy, Ghari
(Centre No. 10) for taking the Examination with the Admit Card bearing No. 5481. Her
originally allotted Examination Centre was Ram Lal Paul Hr. Secondary School (Centre No. 8).

Whereas, on checking the records it was found that the above mentioned candidate
was allotted Roll No. 4581originally but it was inadvertently mentioned as 5481 in the copy of
the Admit Card issued to her earlier.

Whereas, the original allotment of Roll No. 5481 was made to Mahendra Kumar Nagar,
Vill & Post-Merma Talab The, Atru District, Rajasthan who happened to be absent on the day
of the Examination at the concerned Centre.

Whereas, the Monitoring Cell after deliberation decided expeditiously to allot the Roll
No. 5481 to Laishram Premlata Devi in view of the time constraints at that point of time which

would have caused great inconvenience to the candidate in shifting to the Examination Centre
No. 8.

Now, therefore, it is hereby notified that Roll No. 5481 is allotted to Laishram Premlata
Devi instead of Roll. No. 4581 for future reference henceforth and Roll No. 5481 allotted to

Mahendra Kumar Nagar earlier stands cancelled.

-

(Prof. S. Rita Devi)
Director,
Regional Institute of Medical Sciences,
Imphal
Copy to:
1. The Members of the Monitoring Cell, Staff Nurse Recruitment Examination, 2015,
RIMS, Imphal.
2. The Team Leaders of Monitoring Squad of Examination Centre No. 8 & 10
3. The System Administrator, RIMS, Imphal - for uploading the above notice on RIMS
website.



